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Dear Parents, Staff and Community Members,  
 

We’ve had some cold mornings and rainy days but that certainly hasn’t deterred our keen students from 
attending before school faction sports training in the mornings. Well done to everyone who is participating 
and doing their best to challenge themselves! It’s lovely to hear such excitement from the students who 
love this time of year. 
 

It’s been a busy time within the school; Science Week last week had the team from Sci-tech visit our 
students and put on a series of excellent workshops. Our thanks go to Helen Summers, Science Coordinator, 
for making this event work extremely well for each and every class. The week ended with the Interschool 
Cross Country, in which we came fourth. It does need to be mentioned that one of our students who was 
in the lead, stopped due to injury and was then supported by another one of our students, who willingly 
gave up her place in the race to assist the student to help her seek assistance. In our eyes, we believe that 
act of kindness and selflessness means we came first. 
 

After a long break due to COVID interruptions, our school Board was finally able to return to our Business 
Plan and work through the draft, getting it ready to go to print. We are really excited to see it all come 
together in a completely different iteration from our first plan, with photographs to drive our narrative of 
staff, students and the parent community at the centre of all that we do. We look forward to sharing it with 
the school community when it is finalised. The P&C also met and are working on some great events to close 
the school term, with the Colour Run returning. We are also delighted to know our school Canteen is just 
about ready to roll up the shutter and provide yummy recess and lunch options to our staff and students 
on Wednesday and Friday each week. Thanks to the P&C, Canteen Manager, Belinda Gambitta and to the 
Canteen Committee for their determined efforts to see this through to fruition. We look forward to the 
Canteen becoming an integral part of our school fabric. 
 

It's hard to believe that we are indeed half way through Term 3 and we have been very grateful to have 
Miss Ali Roberts as Acting Deputy for this time. Miss Roberts has done an exceptional job in this role and 
the school has continued to run very smoothly, especially with the sports events, under her calm and expert 
direction. Miss Roberts returns to her class next week and Miss Anthea Baros will complete the final five 
weeks of term as Acting Deputy. We welcome Ms Taylor Drew into Miss Baros’ class and thank Mr Gow for 
his work with the Year 6s. 
 

A reminder to continue being vigilant with hand hygiene and coughing and sneezing protocol. Thank you to 
all of you who are keeping sick children at home, we know this is making a real difference in keeping our 
whole school community safe and well. It shows that we are all still thinking about each other and caring 
for one another, even in a state such as WA where we are so lucky regarding COVID.  
 

We’re looking forward to another riding/walking event with “Park it for the Planet” happening next 
Wednesday 26 August. We encourage everyone to ride or walk, where you are able, to help reduce carbon 
emissions. We love seeing the collection of bikes, scooters and skateboards at school and welcome students 
to engage in riding to school at any time. 
 
Finally, it is that time of year where we start working on classes for next year. If you know your child or 
children are leaving the school at the end of the year, please email the front office with the information. 
 
Stay safe, take care and see you in the playground, 
~ Ms. Cavelle Monck, Principal 
 

Dates for the diary 
17 - 21 August Book Fair 26 August Faction Jumps & Throws 

28 August Book Parade 4 September Sports Faction Carnival 

Edition 11, Week 5, 19 August 2020 
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Designed for 
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to make payments to 
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P&C all in one handy 
place! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Please join the 
Mount Lawley P&C 
Facebook page to 
stay abreast of all 
P&C information. 
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Library News 

Scholastic Arctic Adventure book fair is up and running this week. There is a fabulous range of books starting from $5, posters for 
$2 and $4 and stationery from $1. Cash and credit card are accepted. Opening hours for the fair are Wednesday, Thursday and 
Friday 8.30-8.50am and 3.10-3.45pm. Due to COVID restrictions these times are for students only. All sales at the book fair earn 
rewards for the school to purchase resources for the library.  
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
   

 
 
Congratulations to the following students who were drawn out of a lucky dip to win $10 gift vouchers for the book fair. 
 
Peter Bezzene PP, Kaname Sato Yr1, Kai Spencer Yr1, Lorinda Bowman Yr2, Dylan Starcevich Yr2, Hamish Donkin Yr3, Elliott Scott 
Yr4, Ryan Huynh Yr5, Keira Singleton Yr5, Mateen Min Yr6 and Sameer Hart Yr6.   
 

We will be celebrating Book Week next week (Week 6) concluding with a book parade on 
Friday 28 August.  The theme this year is “Curious Creatures, Wild Minds”.  Students are 
encouraged to dress up as this theme, however, the most important thing is being a book 
character from a book that they enjoy reading.  The assembly will commence at 8.50am 
and unfortunately due to COVID restrictions will be a student only event. 

 
~ Mrs Nicola Brodie, Library Officer 
 

School Board News 

The 4th School Board Meeting for 2020 was opened by the Board Chair, Albert Tassone, at 5.36pm on Thursday 13 August. All 
members were in attendance and there were no observers. 
 
The meeting began by welcoming the new staff representative member Alison Hawkesford to the Board.  
 
Ms Monck presented the Principal’s Report and advised the members that the term has started well and it was lovely to have 
parents back on site in the afternoons. The school has welcomed a number of new families and the Class Reps have met and will 
be developing Welcome Packs for the new families. The Board was informed that Clubs have started and that the Ride 2 School 
event was hugely successful. The rest of Term 3 is busy with all the different sports events, Book Week and the Book Fair. Ms 
Monck informed the Board that there will be no class assemblies for the rest of the year with the exception of Year 6 and the Pre-
Primaries.   
 
The Board will host their Annual Public Meeting on Thursday 10 September 2020 in the Staffroom starting at 5.30pm. All members 
of the community are welcome to attend. 
 
Last year the Board discussed ways we could acknowledge the hard work and efforts of all staff at MLPS. It was decided that “Thank 
a Staff Member” cards will be placed in the front office where parents and children can go in, write a message and place it in the 
box for the staff member to receive. The cards and the box are now in the front office so if you or your child have had an experience 
with a staff member that you would like to acknowledge, please go into the office, fill in a card and place it in the box. It could be 
a Teacher or an Education Assistant for something they did in the class or the playground, or one of the front office staff for helping 
you sort something out. All staff from the Principal through to the Gardener and Cleaning Staff work very hard for our children and 
the Board are hoping this little token from the community will show them how much their hard work is appreciated. If you have 
any questions about this please feel free to speak to a Board Member or alternatively you could email the Board at 
MLPSBoard@outlook.com. An online version is also available by clicking here.   
 
The next Board Meeting for 2020 will be the Annual Public Meeting and will be held at 5.30pm on Thursday 10 September 2020. 
It would be great to see you there! 
 
~ Mrs Cara Davis - Board Secretary 
 

mailto:MLPSBoard@outlook.com
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=DQSIkWdsW0yxEjajBLZtrQAAAAAAAAAAAAO__RkWMvNUMjYwRTg2Q1ZUQVMwQ0VBWEJLUjY4NFpVTy4u
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Student Leaders 

This term the student leaders will be collecting donations to go towards Foodbank. Foodbank is Australia’s largest 
food relief organisation, operating on a scale that makes it crucial to the work of the front line charities who are 
feeding vulnerable Australians.  
 

Last year, Foodbank sourced the equivalent of 75 million meals for their 2,400 charity partners. Without this food, millions of 
vulnerable Aussies would go hungry. Foodbank not only plays a lead role in fighting hunger, but also a vitally important role in 
tackling Australia’s $20 billion food waste problem and helping the environment. Their food and grocery rescue operations last 
year saved 81 million kilograms of CO2 emissions. 
 
If you are able to start sending in donations from next week, Week 6 we would greatly appreciate it. All donations will be collected 
in the baskets at the front office. Click here to find out what items can and can’t be donated. Please see the flyer for more 
information or reach out to our student leaders. 
 
Cross Country 
We had a fabulous day at Faction Cross Country in Week 3, the weather was incredible, the students did a fantastic job and we 
had some amazing results. 
 
Results are as follows: 

Year 3 Girls: 
1st – Kenzie Mahmoud - Red 
2nd – Sophie Bassett – Red 
3rd – Eliza Bedford - Blue 
4th – Mei Delplace – Green 

Year 3 Boys: 
1st – Cohen Dunning - Gold 
2nd – Keaton Dunning - Gold 
3rd – Josh Kostas - Green 
4th – Harry Harman - Gold 

Year 4 Girls: 
1st – Lola Redmond - Red 
2nd – Paea Zaffino - Red 
3rd – Ivy-Rose Perrott - Blue 
4th – Elise Atkinson - Blue 

Year 4 Boys: 
1st – Liam Miller - Gold 
2nd – Thomas Willing - Red 
3rd – Zak Lizza-Blackbee - Blue 
4th – Sam Welsh - Red 

Year 5 Girls: 
1st – Ava Valentini - Green 
2nd – Julia Ayliffe - Blue 
3rd – Sophie Pritchard - Gold 
4th – Lucia Everitt - Gold 

Year 5 Boys: 
1st – Callum Wintle - Green 
2nd – Cian Looby - Blue 
3rd – Dash Pocock - Blue 
4th – Archie Fulford - Gold 

Year 6 Girls: 
1st – Charli Bassett - Red 
2nd – Isla Atkinson - Blue 
3rd – Sierra Dunning - Gold 
4th – Adele Stegink - Gold 

Year 6 Boys: 
1st – Riley Starcevich - Gold 
2nd – Oscar Jolly - Blue 
3rd – Jack Ryder - Green 
4th – Hudson Chambers - Red 

Overall Faction Results: 
1st – Red 3rd – Blue 
2nd – Gold 4th - Green 

 
Last Friday, Miss Roberts and Mr Cruz headed off to Coolbinia with the Interschool Cross Country team. Although the day was a 
little grey with the occasional light rainfall, it didn’t dampen our spirits! The students did an incredible job and certainly made 
Mount Lawley proud with their sportsmanship, behaviour and attitude. 
 
We had 18 competitors out of our 24 finish in the top 10 which was simply marvellous. We had 6 runners finish on the podium: 
Year 3 girls: Kenzie Mahmoud – 4th  
Year 4 girls: Paea Zaffino - 2nd 
Year 4 boys: Liam Miller – 3rd    Thomas Willing – 4th  
Year 5 girls: Ava Valentini – 2nd  
Year 6 boys: Riley Starcevich – 4th  
Year 6 girls: Honourable Mention to Charli Bassett who was leading the race and had to stop due to injury and Sierra Dunning who 

gave up her position in the race to assist a fellow student in need. 
 
Everyone did their absolute best, congratulations to all who represented our school so beautifully, we are so proud of you!  
Mount Lawley was announced overall as 4th out of 7 schools. A great way to finish! 

http://www.mountlawleyps.wa.edu.au/sites/default/files/inline-files/WA-Food-Drive-Poster-what-to-collect-1.pdf
http://www.mountlawleyps.wa.edu.au/sites/default/files/inline-files/Foodbank%20WA%20DL%20flyer.pdf
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P&C Canteen 

Bells – the P&C Canteen – opens next week! 

“Bells”, the brand new P&C Canteen service officially opens on Wednesday 26 August! The Canteen is run by the P&C for 
the benefit of all the students at Mount Lawley Primary School.  
 

¶ The canteen is situated in the undercover area. Bells will be open on Wednesday and Fridays only. The menu is 
shown below (and is subject to change).  

¶ Recess is a cash only service. Please give your children coins or a $5 note. We cannot cash large notes. 

Sanitiser will be available for hand hygiene. 

¶ Lunch is an online order service. We are using an online ordering system from QuickCliq. You will need 

to register your own QuickCliq account. You can place lunch orders well in advance, or no later than 8.45am on 

canteen days.  
                                                 

¶ The Canteen is managed by Belinda Gambitta and we are always looking for volunteers. If you are interested in 
helping out for a few hours one day a week, please visit the Signup Page.  

 

 
 

¶ For the days when our school canteen isn’t open, you can place your online order with School Lunch Online 
(Monday, Tuesday and Thursday).  

 

¶ If you have any questions about the Canteen you can contact the Canteen Manager, Belinda Gambitta, via email 
bells@mlpspc.org 

 

¶ You can also contact the P&C Canteen Committee at any time, via email 
canteencommittee@mlpspc.org 

 
 
 

https://www.quickcliq.com.au/
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/10C0D4CADA62CA3F4C07-bells
mailto:bells@mlpspc.org
mailto:canteencommittee@mlpspc.org
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P&C News and Fundraising  

Faction Sports Carnival – Friday 4 September – Sausage Sizzle and Cake Stall Helpers Needed 
The P&C will be providing a sausage sizzle and cake stall for the upcoming Sports Faction 
carnival on Friday 4 September and we require volunteers to help serve. We also require 
donations of baked goods and sweet treats for our cake stall which can dropped off at the 
cake stall or school canteen on the morning of the sports carnival. Our sausage sizzle this year 
will be kindly provided by Trio Home Builders.   
Don’t worry, you won’t miss out on seeing your child’s events, as we ensure there are enough 
people rostered on to cover if you have to head off to see your child’s event, at any time. Also 
there is a lunchbreak and this is when we require the most volunteers to help serve the 
children their sausage sizzles.  
Please sign up here if you can volunteer to serve food or provide an item for the cake stall: Faction Carnival Volunteer Signup 
 
Interschool Sports Carnival – Monday 21 September – Canteen Coordinator Needed 
It is Mount Lawley Primary School’s turn this year to provide a canteen service at the Interschool Sports Carnival to be held on 
Monday 21 September. This represents a great opportunity to raise additional funds for our school. To proceed with the canteen 
service, we require a volunteer to coordinate the canteen on the day. Please contact Georgina (P&C Social & Fundraising 
Committee Chair) on 0423 665 176 if you are able to be a canteen coordinator for a day or can coordinate this role with a group 
of other parents. The P&C can arrange food ordering and delivery, the canteen coordinator would just need to run the canteen on 
the day with other parent helpers.  
 
Colour Run – Friday 25 September 
Please keep an eye out for information coming home with students shortly with details of this year’s Colour Run to be held on the 
last day of term, Friday 25 September. Don’t forget to get your white clothes ready! 
 
MLPS Cookbook 
We are still accepting recipe submissions for our MLPS cookbook and now it is even easier to submit your recipes. The recipes do 
not have to be original (just include the chef’s name – Donna Hay, Jamie Oliver etc.) and you can either email your recipe to 
cookbook@mlpspc.org, submit your recipe here or take a screenshot and text it to Kimberley on 0416 132 705. Thanks to those 
that have already submitted their favourite recipes!  
 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Please note that our school does not endorse nor recommend any product or service that appears in 
the Community Notices section. This is a service provided for our local community. 

 
Vacswim 2020 For more information, please see here   
 

Relationships Australia: Parenting Workshops For more information, please see here  
 

Triple P: Positive Parenting 2020 Seminars For more information, please see here  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.signupgenius.com%2Fgo%2F70A0C4DA4AD2EABFE3-sports1&data=02%7C01%7Ccherie.johnson%40education.wa.edu.au%7C1cceba710cc444ac5d0708d84339e41e%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C1%7C637333263219385825&sdata=XzLabHK4QQb97kjryhI9xb5nUsKZ%2BFS56NfjgNPa3%2F0%3D&reserved=0
mailto:cookbook@mlpspc.org
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.createcookbook.com.au%2Fsubmitrecipe&data=02%7C01%7Ccherie.johnson%40education.wa.edu.au%7C1cceba710cc444ac5d0708d84339e41e%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C1%7C637333263219395820&sdata=N7CzN15dfTfpXD6JMXWnxGlEmEH06%2BHRrppmBALBEm0%3D&reserved=0
http://www.mountlawleyps.wa.edu.au/sites/default/files/inline-files/VacSwim%2B2020%2BOctober%2BGeneral%2BPoster.PDF
http://www.mountlawleyps.wa.edu.au/sites/default/files/inline-files/West%20Leederville%20Parenting%20Term%203%202020.pdf
http://www.mountlawleyps.wa.edu.au/sites/default/files/inline-files/SS%20The%20Rise-%20Maylands%20Poster%20T3%202020.pdf
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If you wish to get involved with helping us improve school traffic please contact Sharnie, Honi, Neil and John via the 
P&C email address, MLPSPC@outlook.com 

 

Help save the planet!! 

Wednesday 26 August 2020 is “Park it for the Planet” day. 
Leave the car at home and ride, walk, scoot or skate to school and reduce the 

carbon emissions for the future of our children. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please!  
No U Turns on 2nd 
and 3rd Ave during 

school drop off 
and pick times. 

This is very 
dangerous with so 
many of our young 

children nearby. 
 

DANGER! 
Please keep moving in Kiss N Drive, 

don’t stop and chat or text.  
As of September you can be fined up 
to $1000 for using your phone whilst 

driving on a road. 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:MLPSPC@outlook.com

